BUDGET COMMITTEE
4th September, 2002

Meeting commenced:
9.30 a.m.
"
ended:
12.10 p.m. fillin "end time" 
PRESENT:
Councillor Lightup - in the Chair

Councillors Antrobus, V. Burgoyne, Dawson, Devine, Merry and J. Murphy
18.
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Councillor Hincks

19.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 3rd July, 2002, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

20.
COMMUNITY AND SOCIAL SERVICES: BUDGET PRESSURES 2002-04
The Director of Community and Social Services submitted a report (a) reviewing the current budget provision, (b) outlining a strategy to meet 2002/03 cost pressures and (c) identifying the potential to realise savings for the 2003/04 financial year.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

21.
HIGHWAY MAINTENANCE UNDERSPEND 2001/02
The Director of Development Services submitted a report detailing a variety of reasons for an underspend of £335K on highway maintenance works during 2001/


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted; and that further consideration be given to the funding of highway maintenance during consideration of the 2003/04 budget strategy review.

22.
DECRIMINALISATION OF PARKING ENFORCEMENT - UPDATE
The Director of Development Services submitted a report containing details of the current position for the contract for Decriminalisation of Parking Enforcement.

The report (a) indicated a possible shortfall on income of between £100K and £250K and (b) detailed measures that were being taken to reduce the shortfall.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted; and that a further report be submitted in November, 2002.

23.
REVENUE BUDGET 2002/03: BUDGET MONITORING
The Director of Corporate Services submitted a report on the current position relating to budget monitoring for the revenue budget and the implementation of the agreed revenue budget savings for 2002/03.


RESOLVED:
(1)
THAT the report be noted.




(2)
THAT further reports be submitted to the October meeting of this Committee relating to :-

· Performance of the DLO’s / DSO’s where performance has deteriorated since 2000/01;

· E-Government Pathfinder Project;

· The networking project within the City’s schools;

· The achievement of savings within  Arts and Leisure; and

· The impact on the provision of the services relating to the proposal to reduce the staffing hours for swimming tuition.

24.
CAPITAL PROGRAMME 2002/03
The Director of Corporate Services submitted a report on the current position regarding the 2002/03 capital programme.


RESOLVED:
(1)
THAT the report be noted.




(2)
THAT the Director of Corporate Services report at the next meeting of this Committee on (a) the level of investment by the Council and (b) on the suggestion that certain organisations within the City owed the Council large amounts of money due to the fact that invoices had not been raised. 
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